
2017 Southwest Regional ETS Business Meeting Minutes 
 
Michael Burer called the business meeting to order and opened with prayer. 
 
Michael Burer expressed thanks to David Hutchison and Steven James for being program co-
chairs for the 2017 meeting, Vice Program Chair Charles Savelle, and John Laing for his service 
as secretary/treasurer the previous several years. 
 
The 2016 SW Regional minutes were distributed. After a brief time to allow review of the 
minutes, Michael Burer entertained a motion to accept the minutes. Tawa Anderson moved to 
accept the minutes, Steve Lemke seconded, and the motion passed unanimously and entered 
into official record. 
 
Michael Burer presented the financial report for the region. He noted that the region is 
operating in the black and looks to continue to do so for the 2017 meeting. 
 
Steven James offered a program report: Total of 71 parallel papers on the program for ETS (34 
Full Member; 21 Student Member) and EPS (16). Total of 212 online registrations when online 
registration closed on Tuesday, March 28, 2017. As of 2:30pm March 31, 2017, 230 paid 
registered participants for the 2017 meeting. 
 
Michael Burer reminded attendees that next year’s meeting would be held at Southwestern 
Baptist Seminary’s Houston Campus. Charles Savelle will be the program chair. Dates for 2018 
and theme are forthcoming. The 2019 meeting will be held on the campus of New Orleans 
Baptist Theological Seminary. 
 
Old Business: Michael Burer noted that at the 2016 meeting, Greg Tricket was nominated to an 
on-going positon of “Student Paper Competition Coordinator.” Michael Burer verified with Greg 
that he wanted to continue in the positon and Greg responded in the affirmative. 
 
Michael Burer asked if there was any other Old Business. There was none. 
 
New Business: Election of officers: 
 
President – Michael Burer noted that David Hutchison and Steven James served as co-chairs for 
the 2017 meeting and traditionally the program chair has become the president the following 
year. Noting that ETS Executive Director Michael Thigpen said that, while rare, there is 
precedent for co-presidents, Michael Burer moved that David Hutchison and Steven James be 
nominated as co-presidents for the 2018 meeting. Terry Wilder seconded the nomination. No 
other nominations were made. Michael Burer asked if there was a motion to close nominations. 
Steve Lemke made a motion to close nominations, seconded by Greg Trickett. David Hutchison 
and Steven James were unanimously elected. 
 
Vice-Program Chair 



Michael Burer nominated Adam Harwood for Vice Program Chair. No other nominations were 
made. Michael Burer asked if there was a motion to close nominations. Steve Lemke made a 
motion to close nominations, seconded by Tawa Anderson. Adam Harwood was unanimously 
elected. 
 
Secretary/Treasurer 
Michael Burer noted that John Laing desired to step down from the office of 
Secretary/Treasurer and called for nominations. Steven James nominated Ethan Jones. No 
other nominations were made. Michael Burer asked if there was a motion to close nominations. 
Terry Wilder made a motion to close nominations, seconded by Steve Lemke. Ethan Jones was 
unanimously elected. 
 
Tawa Anderson asked if we should think about the location of the 2020 meeting. Micahel Burer 
opened the question up to the floor to see if there would be someone who would have a 
nominee for a program chair for the meeting. There being none, there was no further 
discussion and it was said the location and program chair for the 2020 meeting would be 
decided at a subsequent business meeting. 
 
Michael Burer asked if there was any other new business. There being none, he made the 
motion that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Boyd Luter. The motion passed unanimously. 


